

## Mark Feldman Assistant Principal

## WESLEY CHAPEL HIGH SCHOOL

30651 Wells Road, Wesley Chapel, FL 33545 813-794-8700 FAX: 813-794-8791

Principal, Matt McDermott

Erik Hermansen Assistant Principal Jennifer Waselewski Assistant Principal Stephanie Koslin Assistant Principal

Dear Seniors.

We hope that you are all doing well considering our unusual fourth quarter. We are working behind the scenes to plan events to celebrate our senior class. We will be releasing information regarding our virtual graduation and our in-person graduation scheduled in August as soon as it becomes available, we have missed you and you will always hold a special place with us. Once a Wildcat, Always a Wildcat.

On Tuesday, May 26 (last names beginning with A-L) and Wednesday, May 27 (last names beginning with M-Z), from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm, seniors will have the opportunity to drop off electronic devices borrowed from the school, return textbooks, instruments, and uniforms in a drive-thru line. Seniors can also pick up locker items from the school including, athletic, band, PE, and common area lockers. We will have a school staff member in each building, and they will allow 8 students at a time to enter the buildings and clean out their lockers. Students will have 10 minutes to remove items from their lockers. When you arrive on campus, please stay 6 feet apart from others. You are encouraged to wear masks.

We are providing a drive-thru drop off process, which will allow you to stay safely inside your car. Students enter the school lot through the Performing Arts Center parking lot and drive-thru the lane in front of the school to drop off items at four stops. These stops will be marked and a staff member will be on the sidewalk to collect items:

Stop One: Band instrument drop off in front of the band room

Stop Two: Athletic uniforms and equipment drop off

Stop Three: Laptop/technology drop off (please remember to bring the charging cord with the laptop)

**Stop Four: Textbook drop off** 

After the four stops, if you need to clean out a locker in the school, please park in student lot in front of the cafeteria.

**To clean out lockers**: Meet staff members at the building entrance of your locker location. This would be the same entrance you use to enter classes. We are allowing 8 students in at a time, so be prepared to form lines, maintaining a 6-foot distance from others while on campus and in the buildings. **Only students who register will be allowed to enter the building. Register by using the following link.** 

Thank you for your patience during this process. We appreciate our Wildcat families.

Sincerely.

Matt McDermott Principal, Wesley Chapel High School